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780-842-3381 wainwright.ca 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
In preparation for the upcoming 100th anniversary of the Memorial Clock Tower occurring 
on Saturday, September 13, 2025, the Town of Wainwright has contracted Scorpio 
Masonry to restore the monument. Over the years, the clock tower has experienced wear 
due to exposure to harsh weather and natural aging processes. Restoration will stabilize 
and protect the structure while also restoring its original appearance and maintaining its 
role as a cultural and historical symbol for future generations. 

Below is the tentative schedule for restoration construction of the Memorial Clock Tower, 
barring weather and unforeseen circumstances: 

• Beginning Tuesday, April 22, 2025
• Ending by mid-June, 2025

During the project 
• Barricades, fencing and scaffolding will be set up around the clock tower.
• Access will still be available on Main Street for most vehicles.
• Large vehicles e.g. semis, oversized vehicles, trucks with trailers, will not be

allowed through the intersection and these vehicles will not have access around
the clock tower during construction.

• Please note that complete closure of the intersection and road may occur
throughout the project.

• Hours of construction are expected to be from 7 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday.
• Some noise from the project is anticipated.

How can you help? 
• Respect and follow posted signs and barricades.
• Slow down when driving around the clock tower and be mindful of the workers.
• Report issues, if you notice any safety concerns or issues related to the

construction area, such as damaged signs or unsafe conditions.

Contact phone numbers are: 
• Scott Flett, Director of Planning and Development 587-281-1534
• Trevor Miller, Director of Public Works 780-842-8990

If you have any questions or concerns, please call. Thank you for your patience during 
this interruption. 


